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November 28, 2023 

The Louisa County Board of Supervisors met in regular session at the Supervisors office. The meeting was called to order at 8:30 a.m. by Chris Ball, Chairman. The following Board members were present: Brad Quigley, and Shawn Maine. Board members voting “AYE” unless otherwise noted.  Public attending meeting: Randy Schlutz, Kathy Jolly-Vance, Cody McCleary, Mandy Grimm, Aime Herrick, and Llewann Bryant, Vicki Frank, Treasurer via zoom.     

Pledge of Allegiance

Motion Quigley, second Maine to approve agenda with the tabling of item #9 for November 28, 2023.

Motion Quigley, second Maine to approve minutes for November 21, 2023

Review payroll change for Nicholas Davis $31.24 to $31.49 increase from Sheriff Deputy to K-9 handler Deputy effective 11/17/2023.

Maine reports he attended an Early Childhood Development meeting and “business as usual”.  Presentations by Family Connections, Lutheran Services Inc., and other programs.  Quigley attended Community Action financial meeting.  Attended Conservation meeting last night and reports that Craig Hemsath has declined Conservation position so will have to start interviewing process again.  Ball asked if Maine & Quigley received Brad Turner’s email regarding LP at Complex at 24%.  Ball also attended a Department Head meeting yesterday to discuss upcoming budget concerns regarding a bill the Governor has passed regarding General Basic rate to 3.50 per thousand within next 4 years.  Ball states will know more once Auditor has submitted Valuation to State.    

Kathy Jolly-Vance gave public input regarding Louisa County Multi-Purpose Barn Capital Campaign Moving Towards the Future.  Discussed the Louisa County Fair will celebrate 132 years in the summer of 2024.  The goal is to raise $2,000,000 to build a new facility for regional events, animal shows and other events.

Cody McCleary also in for public input.  States apparently there are mobile home title issues at the Woodland Trailer Park.  Reports residents living in the mobile homes have been told by the local Sheriff’s office that they do not need to provide proof of ownership.  Cody states if the County would like to crawl under the mobile homes in question for VIN # “go at it”.  Vicki Frank, Treasurer, via zoom typed in and suggested that the Assessor office search for VIN #.  Auditor Selena replied, Assessor’s Office to her knowledge does not work with mobile homes.  Vicki then typed that in some counties the Assessor’s office would do this work and “we can work together”.  Quigley suggested waiting until Spring to check trailer VIN #’s.  Cody then asked if there were any other issues at his trailer park and Quigley asked about the water issue.  Cody reports he has checked water hydrants and no water issues to his knowledge.  Cody also reports he is having trouble with non-residents dumping their trash in trailer park dumpsters.  “I caught someone even dumping their tires”.  

Jim Rudisill public input regarding number of positions open for Conservation Board.  Asked how many positions are open on Conservation Board.  Quigley reports one position up for appointment, and one position unfilled due to removal of member.   Quigley referred Jim to Adam Parsons with any other questions regarding this matter.                   

Adam Shutt, Engineer, gave weekly updates.  Said road crew was out plowing snow on Sunday.  Reports there is a DOT conference call on December 11 and would like the Board of Supervisors present if possible.  Quigley, Maine & Ball all said they will attend.  Adam will send Auditor Selena information to post an Agenda.  Ball asked about update on Highway 61 project as he received a phone call from Louisa citizen and Adam said he will have a better update after December 11 conference call.  

Brian Hall, EM, gave monthly updates.  Discussed several upcoming trainings and meetings he will attend.  Reports Louisa County Foundation awarded EM with a $2100 grant to purchase Salamander Printer.  Also received a $3500 Grant from Louisa County Foundation to purchase AEDs.  Discussed updated Safety Manual.  

Motion Maine, second Quigley, to approve updated Safety Manual.
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Mandy Grimm, Columbus Jct. Library, reviewed Library usage at Louisa County Libraries.  Reports Sequential for Columbus Jct. is in 2024.  Spoke about grants applied for and awarded.  Columbus Jct. and Wapello have completed their Accreditation and Morning Sun will be completing theirs soon.  Aime Herrick, Mellinger Library reports she has hired a part-time employee, and that school partnership is working well.  Llewann Bryant, Keck Memorial Library reports they have been busy with Pinterest Parties and is very good socializing for older adults.  The wish list for the Librarians would be IT assistance, new computers, and their own membership/subscription to e-books online.     
There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting on motion

was adjourned at 9:50 a.m.


_______________________


           ____________________________


Selena Gerst, Auditor



 
Chris Ball, Chairman of the Board


